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BELOIT RIFLE CLUB, INC.

HOME ON THE RANGE

Beloit Rifle members are there to help you. 
Minimum charge for experienced scope mounting. 

Approved targets & shooting benches are provided.  
PISTOLS • RIFLE • SHOTGUN • BLACK POWDER 

IN LINES • FLINTLOCK & CAP CARTRIDGE 
            Oct. 31 & Nov. 1   8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
            Nov. 7 & 8             8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
            Nov. 14 & 15          8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
            Nov. 18 (Wednesday)     8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

ALL SHOOTERS WILL BE REQUIRED TO SIGN A DISCLAIMER 
AND MUST ADHERE TO BELOIT RIFLE CLUB SAFETY RULES. 

~RAFFLE~ 
Raffle Drawing November 18, 2020 4:00 p.m. at B.R.C.

 
2020 

SIGHT-IN DAYS 
(Rain, Snow or Sunshine) 

 
Sight In Your Rifle At The Beloit Rifle Club 

$10.00 for the first rifle and $5.00 per gun thereafter. 
Immediate family members under age 18 - $5.00 per gun.

Ticket Prices: $2.00 each, or 10 for $10.00                   Lic. #R0003180A-79721 
(Winners must be 18 or over and legally eligible to own a firearm per State and Federal regulations.)

1st Prize - Ruger 1911 .45                                                       4th Prize - Winchester XPR .308 
2nd Prize - S&W M&P15 .223                                                  5th Prize - Remington 870 12 ga. 
3rd Prize - Sig P365 9mm                                                        6th Prize - KSA Cricket .22
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Happy 
Fall  Y’all! 
 
Who else is 
ready for 2020 
to be over?  I 
sure am.  
While I hate to 
wish time 
away, this is 
just one of  
those times in 
life I’m ready for it to just be done.   We 
are getting there though!  As with every-
thing else it has been a weird year for the 
club.  We have all had to adapt and adjust.  
No board meetings at first, then we didn’t 
have a quorum for two months, we have 
been meeting outside and starting at 6:00.  
Now we have new restrictions again that 
we are going to have to figure out for 
sight in days. Crazy times on so many lev-
els.  

Things always seem to slow down at the 
club for the fall as far as discipline shoots.  
Mostly because it is hunting season, but 
the one thing that keeps us busy this time 
of  year and preparing for hunting season 
is our Sighting in Days.  It is also a good 
money maker for the club.  Please help 
share the information as much as you 
can, with what is going on in this world, 
I would imagine there will be many more 

people hunting this year.  I also believe 
there are still openings for getting your 
hours, sign-up sheet is in the club house 
on the wall.  Please help us out if  you 
can.   Oh and don’t forget to get your raf-
fle tickets!  They will be for sale in the 
club house during sight in days!  Lots of  
hard to find firearms on there.  

I want to wish you all a safe hunting sea-
son and remind everyone to know your 
target.  It seems like we hear every year 
about a hunters dying because they were 
shot, the shooter thinking it was an ani-
mal because the brush was moving.  So 
remember one of  the golden rules of  
firearm safety- Know your target and 
what is beyond so everyone can come 
home safely.   

One last thing, it ‘tis the season for poli-
tics.  Be sure to get out and vote.  In per-
son if  you are able.  As you know, if  you 
are following, there is a lot on the line 
this year.  It just seems to get more and 
more intense every year doesn’t it.  A lot 
of  our rights are on the line and certainly 
our 2nd Amendment rights.     

Let me be the 1st to wish you all of  the 
following!  Happy Halloween, Happy 
Thanksgiving, Merry Christmas and 
Happy New Year!   

Stay safe and shoot straight,  
Julie Wagoner, President

From the Club President From the Chief 
Range Officer 

  
2020 has been a very challenging year.  
Early on we had some disiplines and 
events cancelled or delayed.  Probably the 
worst was cancelling the Youth Sports 
Fest. Here is hoping that the new year is 
better. 

Want some good news?  The number of  
members at the club that had guests, 
including spouses increased.  Many mem-
bers were able to use the outside facilities 
during quarantine.  BRC started a new 
women’s group with a large number of  
enthusiastic participants.  There is a new 
archery competition started. The disci-
plines rallied and we still had a successful 
year.  Thank you to the many volunteers 
who helped. 

What can we expect to see? No one 
knows but we do know that interest in 
membership has increased.  Think about 
inviting a friend to join the club.  Take 
them shooting with a fellow member so 
that they can show potential sponsors 
that they are good candidates.  Many peo-
ple may have acquired a new firearm and 
need help familiarizing themselves with 
it.  Be a resource and invite them to the 
range and help them be safe.  If  you need 
help with that, there are lots of  volunteer 
members that we can draw on to help. 

We did have violations as usual but for 
the most part members and guests were 
respectful of  our club.  You will note that 
some of  the ranges will have some new 
rule changes and SOPs. 

Here is to 2021 being a better year for the 
shooting sports. 

Lee Thompson 
Chief  Range Officer

It is with great sadness to tell you 
all about the passing of  Wally 
Marshall, our Range 
Construction 
Director. He was a great 
man. His commitment and passion 
for the BRC was evident in all he 
did. Please keep his family in your 
prayers.
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Hi Everyone, 
I am sorry to tell you that I need to step down from my 
Board position at the end of  my term. Between my work 
schedule and my CCW classes, I just don’t have the time to 
make the Wednesday meetings. If  you want me to still do the 
Youth Shoot and Women on Target events, I will be happy 
to direct them. That decision will be for the next director to 
decide. 
 
I have talked with my Assistant Director, Robbie Personette 
and he is willing to step up for the position. I am giving him 
my endorsement for this position. Robbie is a solid instruc-
tor that will be a great replacement.  
 
Thanks to everyone for your support this last 12 years (I 
think!). I have enjoyed being a small part of  this awesome 
board. 
 
Tom Helbig 
 
 

Rimfire Benchrest 

Greetings from Rimfire Benchrest, the season for 2020 is 
over. Ended on Sept. 26th. I am happy to say we had all 
benches filled for both ARA and Barnyard shoots. The fol-
lowing are the results for ARA and Barnyard. 
 
ARA                                          Barnyard 
1st Place    David Hobbs, Jr.      1st Place  Dennis Munn 
2nd Place   Howard Meier          2nd Place David Hobbs, Jr. 
3rd Place   Butch Puerner          3rd Place  Steve Greensides 
 
All had a good time and can’t wait for next year. Preseason 
meeting will be April 2021. Date to follow later. 
Any questions, call Dennis Munn 815-633-6831

Youth/NRA Instruction Pistol 
Hello BRC members! 

Fall has arrived as you are looking over the newsletter. Looks like 
the Sight-in Days calendar is pretty well filed up with volunteers. 
Way to go members! 

Our summer pistol league had a very good turnout considering 
the circumstances we have all faced this year. We had an average 
of  15 shooters for each match. This year we extended the outdoor 
season until the end of  September, which turned out just fine. 
The weather only affected one match.  

We are now going indoors. We have a meeting on Thursday the 
October 22 at 4pm at the club house. This will be a meeting for 
how we are going to handle the winter league. We are not going 
to shoot the Border League this year but will concentrate on 
improving scoring someone else’s targets and how to call the 
matches. This will also be an awards night for the winners of  the 
summer league. (Congratulation to the winners). I had cancelled 
the banquet do to some of  the shooters canceling. I am listing the 
winners below so if  you do not want to spoil the surprise for 
Thursday the 22 stop reading the article. Assuming the newsletter 
is out before Thursday.  

As usual our league will shoot each Tuesday and Thursday any-
where from 3-5pm.  If  you are interested in joining us you can 
reach me through the number on your membership card or stop 
by the club house on those nights. 

Have a great fall, 
John Kittleson  

P.S Do not forget to vote for your Second Amendment Right on 
November 3rd. 

Summer Pistol League 

Season Averages & Handicap Scores 

Scratch Averages:                                          2020 

22        Herman Skabocheck (Dave Steenblock)         277.00 
CF       Steve Monroe                                                  268.00 
AGG   Marvin Pharquar (Jon Nortemann)(280+276) 556.20 
 
Handicap Winners: 

22        Carlos (Charlie Brown)                                   290.50 
CF       John Kittleson                                                 288.54 
AGG   Rick Babcock (287.84+292.56)                       580.41

 

NOTICE 
Guest Admission has increased to 

 $10.00 per person 
 

during these set dates. 
 

October 3, 2020 
 to November 30, 2020 
 

This includes all ranges at BRC. 
Thank you, BRC Board
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BYLAWS UPDATE

Last year in 2019 we formed a committee for updating our 
Articles of  Incorporation and our Bylaws.  The Articles 
were changed in approved last fall and voted on.  This year 
we finished up the Bylaw changes and presented them for 
approval by the board.  Below are the changes made in 
bold.  If  you would like a copy of  the entire Bylaws, please 
let me know and I will email to you.  We are presenting 
them to you now.  They will be voted on by membership at 
the annual meeting 2021.   
 

RESTATED BYLAWS 
OF 

BELOIT RIFLE CLUB, INC. 
(Affiliate of  the National Rifle Association of  America) 

 
ARTICLE II 

Members, Voting Rights and Dues 
 
 

2.4 Determination of  Membership Dues.  All members 
of  the Corporation shall pay annual dues (excludes current 
active life members).  The amount of  such dues shall be 
determined at the 1st general meeting of  the year by the board 
of  directors and shall be based on the operating expenses of  
the Corporation during the preceding year. 

 
ARTICLE III 

Meetings 
 

3.3 Special Meetings.  Special meetings of  the members 
may be called by the President, the Board of  Directors or by 
demand in writing by a member, stating the object of  the pro-
posed meeting, and signed by five ten percent (5% 10%) of  the 
members entitled to vote. 
 

3.4 Place of  Meetings.  Meetings of  the members may 
be held at any place within Rock County, Wisconsin. 
 such action.  Such action by written consent shall have the 
same force and effect as the unanimous vote of  the members. 
 

3.8 Quorum; Action. One twentieth (1/20) Ten per-
cent (10%) of  the number of  members shall constitute a quo-
rum for the transaction of  business.  Every act or decision done 
or made by a majority of  the members present at a duly held 
meeting at which a quorum is present shall be the act or deci-
sion of  the members, unless the law, the Articles of  
Incorporation of  the Corporation or these Bylaws require a 
greater proportion. 
 

(c).  Any applicant or member with a Felony, who 
can not legally own a firearm, can not be a member.  Any 
member who is under felony inditement will have their 

membership suspended until final hearing within the 
Justice System. 
 

ARTICLE IV 
Directors 

 
4.2 Number; Election; Term. 

 
(a). The number of  Directors of  this Corporation shall 

be Thirty (30) or such number as may be designated from 
time to time by the Board of  Directors, but no less than 
three (3).  Except as otherwise provided herein with respect to 
the terms of  the initial Directors, each Director shall hold office 
for a term of  one (1) year or until such Director’s successor shall 
have been duly elected or until such Director’s death, resigna-
tion or removal, except the Rules committee which shall be 
composed of  four (4) members.  One member shall be elected 
each year for a three (3) year term and shall be the number three 
(3) members of  the committee, the other members to move up 
one slot.  The member at the top of  the list shall be the chair-
man.  The number (4) member of  the committee shall always be 
the Past President and will not change position.  Directors may 
be re-elected to serve more than one term in office. 
 

(d).  A Nominating Committee shall consist of  three (3) 
members, two (2) appointed by the President with the Vice 
President acting as chairman of  this committee.  This commit-
tee shall name at least one person for each of  the four (4) offi-
cers and the members for each of  the disciplines, with space 
provided below each name for write-in’s during the election. 
nominations from the floor.  The Nominating Committee shall 
remain active for one (1) year or until a new Nominating 
Committee is appointed, and shall provide names for director 
approval to fill vacancies. 
 

(e)  In the event a person wants to be nominated but 
can not be present the night of  elections, that person can be 
nominated by petitions. The petition shall be signed by fifteen 
(15) members in good standing, showing the name, address and 
membership card number and be delivered to the election stew-
ard three (3) days before the election.  The petition shall also 
show what office or committee the person is interested in.  
There will  be no nominations from the floor unless position 
has no nominees at time of  election. must have prior 
approval. 

 
ARTICLE VI 
Match Rules 

 
(a)  All rifle and revolver or pistol competitions held by 

the Corporation shall be governed by the rules and regulations 
laid down by the National Rifle Association of  America, 
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approved by the National Board for the Promotion of  Rifle 
Practice and the Secretary of  the Army. 

6.1 Any and all firearms competitions help by the 
corporation must be approved by the Board of  Directors 
and/or governed by the rules and regulations laid down 
by the national ruling body of  the discipline conducting 
the competition. 
 

ARTICLE VIII 
Miscellaneous 

 
(b).  Remaining assets shall be distributed to the 

National Rifle Association or any successor qualifying under 
Section 501(c)(4) 501(c)(7) of  the Internal Revenue Code or its 
successor provision. 
 

ARTICLE XIV 
Life Membership Qualification and Procedure 

 
A. Person sponsoring a candidate for Life 

Membership shall fill out an application and present the 
application to the rules committee and be present, at the 
time of  application submission, for an interview with the 
rules committee. Applications are available from any 
Rules Committee member; check your membership card 
for member’s names.  

B. Must have been a member of  the Beloit Rifle 
Club for 15 consecutive years and it is recommended that 
the member also be a Life Member of  the National Rifle 
Association. Sponsoring person must also be a member of  
the Beloit Rifle Club for at least 15 years.  

C. Must have been a member of  the board of  
Directors of  the club for at least 3 of  those years, if  on the 
executive portion of  the board, or 5 of  those years as a 
discipline/assistant director. Applications must be turned 
into Rules Committee on / or before October 1.  

D. During those 15 continuous years, the individ-
ual must have made a significant contribution to the club. 
That contribution can be in the form of  facility develop-
ment, generation of  a revenue stream to help the club 
support the area of  their discipline, any major improve-
ment to their discipline that enhances the value of  the 
club, or in other words, a significant contribution.  

E. The rules committee will review all applica-
tions, interview sponsors and vote as to if  qualifications 
have been met. They will make up a list of  approved can-
didates for Board approval. The committee will also cre-
ate and forward a letter to those sponsors who have sub-
mitted candidates who have not met the qualification 
standards and will indicate why they have not met them.  

F. Applications and sponsor interviews must be 

completed before the December meeting where the candi-
dates will be listed for the Board to vote. There will be a 
maximum of  two (2) awarded each year. This is a maxi-
mum not a requirement. Life Membership is not to exceed 
2.5% of  the total membership, or a maximum of  25.  

G.  Applications are available from the Rules 
and/or Membership committee.   

BENEFITS  

A life Member of  the Beloit Rifle Club shall:  

A. Be excused from the work hours,  

B. Be excused from paying the annual 

amount of  dues,  

C. Shall have all of  the rights of  regular
dues paying members,  

D. Shall continue with these benefits until
death or relocating to an area where their 
ability to attend club meeting and func-
tions becomes a logistic inconvenience,  

E. Be encouraged to attend meetings and 
activities as health permits,  

F. Be willing, as health permits, to assist 
the Club in projects where their past 
expertise has aided the completion of  a 
project. 

Voted on October 7, 2020

Rattler’s Air Rifle 
Welcome Rattler's. This the beginning of  our 5th season. 
We have been blessed with the nicest kids and most dedicat-
ed parents and grandparents any coaches could imagine! In 
the first 4 years we have produced 2 Promarksman,11 
Marksman, 6 Sharpshooters and two Experts. The latest 
Expert is 12 year old Malachi Jensen! We are so happy to 
show our VFW Scholarship participants. McKenzi Coplien 
and Ella Loveland. Thanks to our partner and sponsor 
VFW 602. Thanks to 
Beloit Rifle Club for 
their continuing sup-
port of  youth shoot-
ing sports. Our team 
mantra is, Say posi-
tive things about pos-
itive things and posi-
tive things have to 
follow!! Go Rattler's!!     
Coach Larry and 
Coach Dennis
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Center-Fire Benchrest & 100/500 Meter Range Complex
New Standard Operating Rules For 
500 Meter Range  
1. Red Badge Certified Members Only. 
Red Badge must be worn. 
2. All Shooters must sign in prior to 
shooting. (A sign-in sheet will be in the 
shed next to the guest sign-in sheet. Sign 
in with date, name, time in/out.) 
3. All shooting to be done from the 
bench top only. (No prone or standing 
are allowed.) 
4. No hand guns allowed. Only rifles or 
bolt-action pistols. 
5. Every time prior to using 
200/300/500m range, rifle and ammuni-
tion must be sighted in at 100 yards. A 5 
shot 3 inch group must be held to move 
to 200/300/500m distances. 
6. Minimum muzzle velocity must exceed 
2300 ft per second. If  in doubt do not 
shoot until you can get chronographed. 
7. Only BRC provided steel targets 
allowed. 
8. When ‘cease fire’ is called, properly 
display Hot/Cold sign with warning 
light. “Cold” means it is safe to go down 
range. Warning lights to be on when 
range is cold. “Hot” means the range is 
active. Do not go forward of  the firing 
line. 
9. No handling of  firearms when range is 
Cold. 
10. All firearms must be racked or cased 
& off  the firing line with bolts open or 
chamber indicated and magazines 
removed when range is Cold. 
11. Benchrest, BR-50, CMP and 
Highpower disciplines have control of  
the entire firing line during their matches. 
All lanes will be closed to non-partici-
pants at that time.  
500 Meter Range 
The 500 Meter Range consists of  18 
shooting benches, the first 12 are for gen-
eral use by all members and their guests. 
The benches are numbered 1 thru 18 
from left to right. 
 
BENCHES 13 THRU 18 ARE POSI-
TIONED FOR USE OUT TO 500 
METERS AND ARE ONLY TO BE 
USED BY THOSE BRC MEMBERS 

WHO HAVE GONE THROUGH 
THE QUALIFICATION PROCESS 
FOR THAT RANGE. NO GUEST IS 
ALLOWED TO USE THIS PORTION 
OF THE RANGE. 
 
The following club members are autho-
rized to qualify members on the 500 
Meter Range: 
Bruce Nygren: 815-978-9767  
Chuck Mongan: 815-721-3967 
Julie Wagoner: 815-639-9174 
Kyle Schleim: 608-921-6520 
Everett Bennett: 815-389-3302 
Bill Larson: 608-317-6919 
Norm Larson: 815-543-6882 
Bill Ruck: 608-364-0345 
Bill Powell: 608-931-1343 
Paul Schuler: 815-519-2141 
 
The qualification process is posted in the 
club house and on the bulletin board at 
the 500 meter range. That process is: 
1. Shoot a 3 shot group a 100 yards to 
verify rifle zero. 
2. Obtain bullet weight and velocity. 
3. Calculate the necessary sight change to 
impact at 500 meters (547 yards). 
4. Prove proper sight adjustment from 
calculations in step "3" by shooting 
another 3 shot group at 100 yards with 
the calculated adjustments made to your 
sights. The group should be 9 inches to 
17 inches high depending on bullet speed 
and weight. 
5. After the rifle is properly adjusted to 
strike high at 100 yards, the shooter to be 
qualified must fire 4 shots at 500 meters; 
all shots must strike within a 20 inch 
square steel plate. More than 4 shots are 
allowed as needed. 
6. Upon completion of  the above orien-
tation, the member's name and $5.00 
processing fee, will be forwarded to Jon 
Nortemann. A special "RED 500 Meter" 
badge, with the members name will be 
made for the member to wear. The mem-
ber will also have his/her membership 
card signed to substitute for the badge 
until it arrives. 
 
THE 500 METER RANGE IS FOR 
QUALIFIED BRC MEMBERS 

ONLY! NO GUESTS! We have over 
250 members qualified. Before members 
may use the shorter range target boards, 
200 meters, 300 meters and steel targets, 
which co-exist on the 500 Meter Range, 
they MUST BE QUALIFIED AT 500 
METERS. Guests are not allowed to 
use the shorter ranges on the 500 Meter 
Range at any time. NOTE: ONLY 
QUALIFIED BRC MEMBERS ARE 
ALLOWED TO USE THE 500 
METER RANGE, BENCH POSI-
TIONS 13 THRU 18 REGARDLESS 
OF THE RANGES AT WHICH 
BACKSTOPS AND TARGET 
BOARDS ARE INSTALLED. 
 
I will be qualifying members to use the 
500 meter range on any Wednesday 
morning that the 'Wednesday Morning 
Group' shoots, between 9:00 AM and 
noon. You may call the other 9 members 
to set up other times if  needed.  
 
If  you are shooting a caliber that is dam-
aging our steel targets and/or range facil-
ities, PLEASE STOP. This club belongs 
to each BRC member and needs to be 
treated with respect. Normal wear and 
tear is expected but should not be accel-
erated. Thank-you. 
 
Remember: These Are Rules 
1. No unintended discharge of  a firearm. 
2. No rounds to leave the range. 
3. Wear your safety glasses and hearing 
protection. 
4. ALL members, whether new this year 
or a 40 year plus veteran have a duty to 
see that our rules and procedures are fol-
lowed. Politely remind each other if  
infractions are observed. We have a 
“jewel” of  a club. Please keep it that way. 
THANK YOU! 
5. No 50 BMG’s to be used on Club 
grounds at any time! 
6. Always wear your Membership Badge. 
 
Email or call if  you have questions. 
Paul Schuler 815 623 2268 
Email: pschuvett9@aol.com 
Safe and Accurate Shooting 
Every barrel and action is a law onto 
itself. No two are alike!!
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The 2020 outdoor summer .22 rifle 
Smallbore Silhouette shooting season 
ended on Thursday, September 24th.  
Attendance was good again this year, 
considering the COVID-19 pandemic 
situation. We had 5 to 8 shooters every 
evening. We had some new shooters this 
year, too. A few of  these new shooters 
are also members of  the Beloit Rifle 
Club’s youth shooting program, The 
Rattlers Air Rifle Team.   Everyone that 
came out to shoot this year had a great 
time.  
 
Again this year, the Beloit Rifle Club 
hosted the Wisconsin State Smallbore 
Silhouette Championships, which was 
held on Saturday August 22nd. Beloit 
Rifle Club members did very well again 
this year. Club member Tim Jaedike won 
two State Championships for the fourth 
year in a row. He is the State Champion 
in Hunter (Light) Class, hitting 61 out of  
80.  He also won the State 
Championship in the Standard (Heavy) 
Class, hitting 59 out of  80. Club member 
Dennis Loertscher is the Senior State 
Champion for the third year in a row, hit-
ting 47 out of  80. In her first year of  
shooting, Rattlers Air Rifle Team mem-
ber Savana Estvander is the 2020 Junior 
State Champion, hitting 14 out of  80. 
Great shooting, everyone! 
 
Our final 80 round monthly Saturday 
match of  the 2020 season was held on 
Saturday, September 19th. Craig Stevens 
was the winner in the Standard Rifle 
(Heavy) Class, hitting 55 out of  80. Craig 
was also the match winner in the Hunter 
Rifle (Light) Class hitting 42 out of  80.  
 
Thanks to all of  you that gave your time 
and energy to make our 2020 season a 
success. Thank you to everyone that cov-
ered for me this summer while I had my 
hip replaced. I need to thank everyone 
that came out to shoot with us. Thank 
you to the volunteers at the state 
Championship and the monthly Saturday 
matches. Thank you to the grounds crew 
and the people that work to keeping the 

sand berms free of  grass and weeds. We 
have a first class, high quality Silhouette 
shooting range. Plan to come out next 
summer and enjoy it with us. 
 
Depending on the COVID-19 pandemic 
situation, the 2021 indoor winter .22 rifle 
and pistol Silhouette shooting season is 
scheduled to begin on Monday, January 
4th, and it will end on Monday, April 
26th. We will follow CDC, State, and 
Beloit Rifle Club pandemic policies in 
effect at that time. We shoot paper sil-
houette targets on the indoor range. 
Come out and join us any time between 
5:00pm to 6:30pm or so. Bring more than 
one gun, if  you want to. This is a great 
chance to practice your offhand rifle and 
pistol shooting skills. Remember, these 
evenings are informal and meant to be 
low pressure fun.  Finally, don’t forget 
our annual "Frosty Iron Match", sched-
uled on Saturday, January 23rd, 2021. 
Check the Beloit Rifle Club web page for 
further details. Plan to come out for the 
day and join the fun!   
 
Be safe and have a great 2020! 
 
Steve Schmalz   Silhouette Director    
608-362-7172 

Silhouette

Black Powder 
Lodge 

 
We are using our standard S.O.P.’s and 
these guidelines to get thru this pandem-
ic. S.O.P. (Standard Operating 
Procedure) 
 
Guidelines: Where possible! 
1. Be ablet to stay 6 feet apart. 
2. Two to three shooters per loading 
bench, you can bring and use your own 
loading bench if  you have one and you 
can load from the pouch where safe! 
3. Try to maintain a safe distance while 
on the firing line. 
4. Use social distancing while registering 
and getting targets/the same while view-
ing your scores. 
5. If  you want to wear a mask wear a 
mask. Be responsible for yourself. We all 
know the recommended guidelines to 
follow. 
6. The Beloit Rifle Club Inc. feels that no 
food should be served yet. If  you want 
or need food, you are encouraged to 
bring a bag lunch of  your own. 
7. No coffee will be made and served. 
(bring your own) 
8. Bottled water will be available for pur-
chase. 
 
So let’s all be safe and have a good 
time while we shoot! 
 
HAVE FUN! 
Harley Whitt 
 
Note: We also follow the W.M.L.A. and 
N.M.L.R.A. rules 
 
GPS: 851 E. Philhower Rd., Beloit, WI 
53511

 
Upcoming Dates 

for 2021 
at Boundaries Bar & Grill  

January 6, 2021 
Annual Meeting and 

Election of  Board Members 
 

February 7, 2021 
Annual Dues Renewal 

 
March 10, 2021 

New Member Night
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Membership

This is a reminder regarding membership responsibilities for 
both dues paying members and prospective new members. 
Anyone sponsoring a prospective new member, must get the 
application to the membership committee before December 
31, 2020. They must be postmarked no later than December 31, 
2020. Applications turned in after that date will be for the 
“2022” membership group. Make sure they are filled out com-
pletely! Two valid signatures and a valid NRA number. If  either 
of  these things is missing, or determined to not be valid, the 
application will be returned! The new member will then have to 
wait until next year to begin the application process. Please be 
careful with these items. Criminal background checks will be 
made on all Wisconsin applicants. All Illinois applicants must 
show a current F.O.I.D. card when being processed for club 
membership in March. All applications must be either mailed in 
or given to Jon Nortemann or Dave Steenblock at club func-
tions. Do not attempt to deliver the applications to us at our 
homes. 

 
Payment of Annual Dues: 
Sunday, February 7, 2021 

from 8 a.m. - 4 p.m. 
at Boundaries Bar & Grill  

Most of  the payment of  dues occurs on Dues Collection Day, 
February 7, 2021. Bring your 2020 Membership Card (with 
credited work hours), range/padlock key, copy of  current NRA 
membership status and dues payment. It is important to 
remember that your range/padlock key will not work after 
February 7, 2021. If  you do not have a current key to exchange, 
a new key will be $5.    

Dues Structure for 2021 
Regular Member Dues First Year Member 

8 HRS $110.00 16 HRS 
7 HRS $125.00 15 HRS 
6 HRS $140.00 14 HRS 
5 HRS $155.00 13 HRS 
4 HRS $170.00 12 HRS 
3 HRS $185.00 11 HRS 
2 HRS $200.00 10 HRS 
1 HRS $215.00 9 HRS 
0 HRS $230.00 8 HRS 

$245.00 7 HRS 
$260.00 6 HRS 
$275.00 5 HRS 
$290.00 4 HRS 
$305.00 3 HRS 
$320.00 2 HRS 
$335.00 1 HRS 
$350.00 0 HRS  

If  you cannot make this first collection, there are several alter-
nate dates to renew at the Beloit Rifle Club clubhouse. We have 
included a chart of  the alternate payment days and times of  
collection for each of  those days. These dates and times will be 
posted on the entrance gates.  
Alternate Dates for Dues Payment 

February 20  - Saturday 11:00 am - 1:00 pm. 
March 03  - Wednesday 4:00 pm - 6:00 pm. 
March 21 - Sunday       11:00 am - 1:00 pm. 
April 07 - Wednesday   4:00 pm - 6:00 pm.  

Renewal Through the Mail 
To pay your dues by mail, please submit the following: Failure 
to do so could result in loss of  membership:  
1. 2020 Membership Card  (with credited hours). 
2. Range/Padlock Key - Tape your key to your membership 

card. Lost keys are $5.00 
3. Photocopy Of  Your Current NRA Membership Status, 

(Mailing label from your magazine has all this information, 
just clip and send) *Not required for Life Members* 

4. Dues Payment (Check/Money Order Only – NO CASH!) 
5. $5.00 Mail-in Handling FEE (just add to your dues pay-

ment – membership will NOT be processed without this) 
 
REMINDER:  When mailing, your range/padlock key will 
need to be taped securely, to your BRC membership card. 
Your NRA membership status and payment are also required. 
A new BRC membership card and new key will be mailed to 
you.  Your checks will be cashed after Feb. 7, 2021.  Include 
your E-mail address if  you want confirmation that your check 
has been received.  

MAIL TO: 
JON NORTEMANN 

1831 ARROWHEAD DR., BELOIT, WI 53511-3809 
 
If  above conditions are not met, your membership will not 
be processed. This option should be exercised only as a last 
resort. We will make every effort to process the mail renewals 
as quickly as possible.  This process for mail renewal has been 
done for many years and a processing time of  three to five days 
should be expected. 
 
We are also requesting that payments be made by check 
or money order, whenever possible. Remember: Your dues 
must be paid by April 7, 2021 before the club meeting. The 
Board has decided that since current members have 5 opportu-
nities to pay their dues and also have a mail-in option to pay 
dues, any member not paying their dues by April 7, 2021 will be 
required to go through the new member application process if  
they wish to continue their membership. 
 
If  you have specific questions or are confused, please call Jon 
Nortemann (608) 751-0413 or David Steenblock (608) 754-
8501, Membership Co-Directors for the Beloit Rifle Club.


